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AGENDA 

10:00 AM 

1. Introductions of Board and Staff 

 
2. Minutes of the March 28 and May 16, 2014, Board Meetings 
 

Presentation By: Henry Jennings 

   Director 
 

Action Needed: Amend and/or Approve 

 

3. Public Forum (limited to one hour) 
 

At this time, the Board invites anyone interested to address its members with questions or concerns 

about any pesticide-related issues. 
 

Presentation By: Henry Jennings 

   Director 

 

Action Needed: None required 

 
4. Interpretation of the Term “food production” in the Context of the Agricultural Basic Pesticide 

Applicator License 
 

 Questions have arisen about the term “food production” in the statute that requires certification for a 

“private applicator of general use pesticides for food production” (Title 22, Sec. 1471-D [2-D]). The 

staff is asking the Board to interpret the meaning of the term in this context. 
 

 Presentation By: Gary Fish 

    Manager of Pesticide Programs 
 

 Action Needed: Provide guidance to the staff on how to interpret the statute 

 
5. Overview of Board of Pesticides Control Posting/Notification Requirements 
 

At the March 28, 2014, meeting, the subject of Board of Pesticides Control sign requirements came up 

as the Board reviewed a complaint filed by Donna Herczeg. There was Board sentiment to review the 

BPC sign requirements at a future meeting and determine whether they are serving the intended purpose. 

The staff has summarized those requirements and will share the results with the Board. 
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Presentation By: Henry Jennings 

   Director 
 

Action Needed: Determine whether the signs are serving the intended purpose 

 
6. Mosquito-Borne Disease Update 
 

 During 2012 and 2013, the Board completed two sets of rulemaking in order to allow governmental 

entities in Maine to conduct adult mosquito-control programs to prevent mosquito-borne diseases. In 

addition, there have been two bills in the Maine Legislature affecting public-health-related mosquito 

control. The Maine Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry also submitted a plan to the 

Legislature for preventing mosquito-borne diseases. Finally, the Maine Department of Environmental 

Protection is finalizing a Pesticide General Permit that would allow for wide-area, aerial-spray programs 

for control of forest and public health pests, and is working with BPC staff on amending the permit for 

the use of Bt as a larvicide for mosquito control. The staff will update the Board on the status of these 

activities and mosquito-borne disease trends. 
 

Presentation By: Henry Jennings 

   Director 
 

Action Needed: None—informational only 

 
7. Other Old or New Business 
 

 a. Letter from Emera Maine about substation spraying 

 b. Variance Permit for Dubois Contracting 

 c. Variance Permit for the Maine Department of Transportation 

 d. Variance Permit for Bartlett Tree Company 

 e. Variance Permit for RCL Services 

 f. Ogunquit Ordinance 

 g. Other 

 
8. Schedule of Future Meetings 

 

August 8 (public hearing for rulemaking), September 12, October 24 and December 5, 2014 are tentative 

Board meeting dates. The Board will decide whether to change and/or add dates. 
 

Action Needed: Adjustments and/or Additional Dates? 

 
9. Adjourn 
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NOTES 
 

 The Board Meeting Agenda and most supporting documents are posted one week before the meeting on 

the Board website at www.thinkfirstspraylast.org. 

 Any person wishing to receive notices and agendas for meetings of the Board, Medical Advisory 

Committee, or Environmental Risk Advisory Committee must submit a request in writing to the Board’s 

office. Any person with technical expertise who would like to volunteer for service on either committee 

is invited to submit their resume for future consideration. 

 On November 16, 2007, the Board adopted the following policy for submission and distribution of 

comments and information when conducting routine business (product registration, variances, 

enforcement actions, etc.): 

o For regular, non-rulemaking business, the Board will accept pesticide-related letters, reports, 

and articles. Reports and articles must be from peer-reviewed journals. E-mail, hard copy, or fax 

should be sent to the attention of Anne Bills, at the Board’s office or anne.bills@maine.gov. In 

order for the Board to receive this information in time for distribution and consideration at its 

next meeting, all communications must be received by 8:00 AM, three days prior to the Board 

meeting date (e.g., if the meeting is on a Friday, the deadline would be Tuesday at 8:00 AM). Any 

information received after the deadline will be held over for the next meeting. 

 During rulemaking, when proposing new or amending old regulations, the Board is subject to the 

requirements of the APA (Administrative Procedures Act), and comments must be taken according to 

the rules established by the Legislature. 

http://www.thinkfirstspraylast.org/
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/contact/index.htm
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/contact/index.htm
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/contact/index.htm
mailto:anne.bills@maine.gov
http://www.maine.gov/agriculture/pesticides/about/index.shtml#meeting
http://janus.state.me.us/legis/statutes/5/title5sec8052.html

